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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

January 9, 2001

Chair Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:05 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair Bill Chipman, Diane Bradshaw, Doug Gwilliam, Jody Hooley, Diane Jacob and Brigham Morgan.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin was excused.  (Brigham Morgan arrived at 6:10 p.m. and Doug Gwilliam arrived at 6:12 p.m.)

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Deputy Recorder:

Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Fire Chief Robert DeKorver, Eagle Mountain Fire Department; Scot Hazard & Carl Allred, The Ranches; Dan Valentine, resident; Michael Renke, resident; James & Marcie Taylor, residents.  Josh Elledge, resident.

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Dan Valentine led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the agenda, adding item 2.1.  Diane Bradshaw seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Brigham Morgan and Doug Gwilliam were not present to vote.

2.1
Appointments:

Deputy Recorder Fionnuala Kofoed swore in Diane Jacob as a Planning Commissioner.  Mrs. Jacob will serve a six-year term.

3.
Status Report From the Council:

Planning Commission Liaison Brigham Morgan reported to the Commissioners that the Town Council had approved the Ranches Community Guidelines with a requirement that some of the language be amended for clarification.  The amendment needed to be reviewed by the Planning Commission.

Councilman Morgan also reported that the Council had requested additional research be presented to them regarding other alternatives for fire safety in The Ranches North Service Area.  The Council tabled the approval of a recent ordinance that addressed a more restrictive fire code until further research was presented.

4.
Approval of Minutes:

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the minutes of November 28, 2000 as amended.  Brigham Morgan seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

5. Action Items:

A. 
Amending Street Names in Cedar Trail Villages Phases 1 & 2.

Shawn Warnke commented on the applicant's request to amend several street names in the Cedar Trail Villages development.  The DRC recommended approval of the names upon review of the Fire Department.  The Fire Department had no conflict and therefore recommended approval.

MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to approve the Amendment to the Street Names in Cedar Trail Villages subject to the DRC recommendation.


DRC Recommendation:

1. That the Fire Department approves the proposed street names.

Jody Hooley seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

B.
Amendment to The Ranches Community Guidelines.

Ken Leetham discussed the Town Council's concern regarding the lack of clarity concerning carports and their use within The Ranches Community Guidelines.  The Council directed the Town Staff to propose additional language to the Planning Commission to specify when covered parking may be used within The Ranches projects.  Additionally, the use of carports would be prohibited in single-family dwellings.   The proposed language is as follows:

1.
Add to the Multi-family guidelines section (6.6, pages 42-45) in the footer of the document, the words "multi-family guidelines."  This would have the effect of clarifying that for Section 6.6.  The guidelines are for multi-family developments only and do not apply to single-family homes.

2.
In Multi-family guidelines Section 6.6.1.3, K (page 45), replace the word "carport" with the words "covered parking structure".  This language will clarify that the structures that the Town approves in parking lots for apartments or condos are not carports, but are in fact covered parking structures.  The intent is to remove confusion over whether or not carports are allowed in The Ranches. 

3.
Add to Section 6.4.1.3, D, Garages (page 33), the following statement:  "Prefabricated metal carports shall be prohibited." This statement will have the effect of making it clear that metal carports are not allowed as a replacement for a garage in the case of single-family homes.  (This statement should be repeated in both single family and multifamily sections.)

MOTION 
Brigham Morgan moved to approve the Amendment to The Ranches Community Guidelines as submitted.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

6.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

A.
Revision to the Development Code and General Plan.

Ken Leetham briefly discussed his proposal of a comprehensive review and re-organization of the Development Code.  Diane Bradshaw expressed the urgency to get the project underway.  Mr. Leetham anticipated that the proposed amendments would be ready for public hearing in six weeks.   It is estimated that the entire process will take approximately 90 days.  Mr. Leetham also commented on the proposed tasks for the General Plan Update.   

James Taylor, resident, stated that it was important to have input from the residents of Eagle Mountain regarding any proposed amendments to the Development Code.

Bill Chipman inquired about standard requirements for restaurants.  Mr. Leetham said that at this time there are no specifics with respect to restaurants, however, he would look into it.

Jody Hooley commented on the developer's use of sales trailers rather than having a sales office in the model homes.  Mrs. Hooley was opposed to the number of trailers that were visible throughout the Town. 
7.
Adjournment:


MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to adjourn the meeting @ 7:15 p.m.

Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman
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